

ni,

江淮十校 2022 届高三第二次联考

命审单位:庐江中学 注意事项:

- 1. 本试卷由四个部分组成。其中第一、二部分和第三部分的第一节为选择题。第三部分的第二节和第 四部分为非选择题。共150分,共12页
- 2. 全部答案在答题卡上相应区域内完成,在本试卷上作答无效。选择题请使用 2B 铝笔填涂,非选择题 请使用 0.5 毫米黑色签字笔作答。要求字体工整、笔迹清晰。
- 3. 请在答题卡规定的地方填写好个人信息,并认真核对答题卡上所粘贴的条形码是否与本人的信息一致。
- 4. 考试结束后,将本试卷和答题卡一并交回。

## 第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

做题时,请先将答案标在试卷工。录音内容结束后,你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的答案转涂到答题 F.L.

第一节(共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面5段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听完每段对 话后,你将有10秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

How will the woman go to the shopping center?

A. By bus.

B. By car.

C. On foot.

2. What did the woman do last Sunday?

A. She went to hospital.

B. She went camping.

C/She stayed at home.

3. What will the man probably do on Saturday?

A. Study hard.

B. Play outside.

天计 C. Take an exam.

When did Paul and Susan get married?

A. Last summer.

B. A week ago.

C. This January.

What does the man mean?

His violin is perfect.

B. He is forgetful.

C) He practices a lot.

英语试题 第1页(共12页)

官方微信公众号:zizzsw

咨询热线:010-5601 9830

微信客服:zizzs2018

官方网站:www.zizzs.com



第二节(共15小题;每小题1.5	A at A 22 5 A )	X RAY
明下面5段对话或如此 45	か、AM が 44 J が)	sty Ma ou
项。听每段对话或独自流 60%;	段对话或独自后有几个小题,从	题中所给的 A , B , C 一个遗址史选出最佳等
间。有限对话或独自该两遍。	国时四周还有「小题,母小题 5 利	题中所给的 A、B、C、T、EC地里选出故样的 如中,听完后,各小题将给他 5 秒钟的作答。
听第6段材料,回答第6.7题。		3 W.
6. Why does the man call the		が
A. To invite her parents to the	woman (	MI.
To remind by	the trip.	
C. To ask how a letter	about the trip.	
C. To ask her to hand in the	e report tomorrow,	
7. When does the conversation	A H -	
A. On Sunday.	B.On Friday.	(C. On Wednesday.
听第7段材料,回答第8.9题。	15.	
S. What will the woman do at	3 o'eloek tomorrow?	
A. Make an appointment.	B. Take a test.	C. Fill out some forms.
9. What's the probable relation	ship between the speakers?	
A. Teacher and student.	YB. Classmates.	C. Workmates.
听第8段材料,回答第10至12是	T. C.	
10. How many kinds of healthy	y things does the man have in	n his basket?
A. Two.	(B.)Three.	C. beer.
11. Which does the woman this	nk is not good for the man?	X X S.C
A. bacon.	B) chocolate.	C. beer.
12. What does the woman like	to do when she has a heada	che?
A. Have a bar of chocolate.		che?
		VI
B. Drink some beer.		
C. Eat some bacon.		
听第9段材料,回答第13至16题	R. R.	
13. What does the woman say a	about dogs in general?	
A. They are messy.	15	
B. They are annoying.	V	
C. They are hard to take ca	re of.	
14. Why does the woman refuse	e to have Lion?	
A. It is unhealthy.	(B.)It is too large.	C. it is very noisy.
	英语试题 第2页(共工	2页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw咨询热线: 010-5601 9830官方网站: www.zizzs.com微信客服: zizzs2018

con der

bl



ats.

e in		
on.	Crom a pet store. B. From a rescue shelter. C. From a friend's house	min
	A. That he cleans up after the dog.  That he takes the dog for walks.	
er.	that he takes the dog for walks.	con
1	C. That he has the sense of responsibility. 听第 10 段材料,回答第 17 至 20 题。	de
	17. When did Fred McGill start the competition?	
	A. In 2014. Blin 2017. C. In 2018.	
	18. How many people took part in the competition this year?	pl
	A. At least 100.  B. At least 120.  C. At least 200.	
	19. Who is the competition intended for?	n
	A. Students in music school.	
	B. Teens with musical talents.	
	C. Songwriters.	١.
	20. What will the audience do next?	
	A. Join the speaker on stage.	
	B. Sing a song together.  C. Listen to a song. 第二部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分40分) 第一节(共15 小题;每小题2分,满分30分)	
	C. Listen to a song.	
	第二部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分40分)	
	第一节(共15小题;每小题2分,满分30分)	
	阅读下列短文,从每题所给的四个选项(A、B、C 和 D)中,选出最佳选项,并在答题卡上将该项涂黑。	1.
	A	4

With the arrival of spring, it is time to step outdoors and enjoy the wide relaxed atmosphere of nature as the landscape is again presenting with vigor and colors after a harsh winter. If you feel like visiting some flower fields, southern Shaanxi definitely has a lot to offer.

## **Cherry Blossom**

## 1 Oinglong Temple, Xi'an city

During the annual cherry blossom season, Qinglong Temple will become the liveliest place in Xi'an. It is famous for its diverse species and colors of cherry trees. The cherry blossoms here are low and suitable to take portrait pictures of. Moreover, there will be many people in traditional Hanfu at ie temple.

### 英语试题 第3页(共12页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 官方网站:www.zizzs.com 咨询热线:010-5601 9830

微信客服:zizzs2018



Travel Guide: Metro-Take Line 3 to Qinglong Temple Station (Exit A) minutes →Walk for around 5

Opening Hours: Every day from 8:30 am to 4:30 pm

Tips: Free of charge. The Cherry Blossom Festival began on March 15. As many people will come to see cherry blossoms, no more than 3,750 visitors can enter the park every day due to the demands of epidemic prevention. If you want to visit it, remember to make appointments online.

# 2 Gaoxin 2nd Road, Xi'an city

In addition to the Qinglong Temple, Xi'an Guoxin 2nd Road is also an ideal place to see cherry blossoms.

Travel Guide: Metro-Take Line 6 to Ganjiazhai Station (Exit A) -> Walk for around 5 minutes

### 3 Dafujing village, Xi'an city

There is a protected area for the Tombs of Emperors of the Ming and Qing dynasties near Dafujing village called Shaolingyuan. More than 32.95 acres of cherry blossoms are planted around the site. The cherry blossoms blow in the wind and the whole pink flower field is incredibly picturesque! "Why go to Japan to enjoy cherry blossoms, when Shaolingyuan is just as aweinspiring". This influencer's words could be the highest praise for Dafujing village.

Travel guide: Metro-Take Line 4 to Hangtian Avenue Station (Exit A)→Take Bus 736 to Dafujing Stop→Walk for around 10 minutes. Alternatively, take Bus 25 to Duling West Road Bus Dispatching Stop→Walk for around 15 minutes.

- 21. From the text, we know that \_\_\_\_\_
  - A. You can go to the Qinglong Temple to enjoy its farious cherry blossome by March 15.
  - B. There is no admission fee for visitors going to the Qinglong Temple.
  - C. The cherry blossom site in Dafujing village is the largest in China.
  - D. The access to getting to Dafujing village is limited to none but one.
- 22. Why do visitors have to make a reservation in advance to go to the Qinglong Temple?
  - A. Because there is no adequate space to vehicles and public transportation.
  - B. Because tickets will be sold out soon without any reservation.
  - C. Because there is the potential risk of the spread of the virus.
  - D. Because the concern over the local environment should be considered.

英语试题 第 4 页(共 12 页)

官方微信公众号:zizzsw

官方网站:www.zizzs.com

咨询热线:010-5601 9830

微信客服:zizzs2018







nd 5

vill

he

y

23. The passage probably is taken from

A. A textbook

B. A traveling guide

C. A research

D. A tourism report

While training for a half-marathon last fall, Janet Sherman, 57, started noticing pain in her left foot. A diagnosis of plantar fasciitis (足底筋膜炎) led to shoe inserts and cross-training. Before long, the Wyoming-based teacher was "just good enough" to go back to training, and so she did, although she chose to drop down to a shorter 10K race distance.

On race day, Sherman's foot began bothering her early, and by a water stop two-thirds of the way through the course, she knew she should drop out. "It was so painful, but I was stubborn and finished out the race." she said. "Afterward, I could barely walk."

To the inactive, Sherman's attitude might be hard to understand. But for amateur athletes and weekend warriors, pushing through pain is a common refrain. "As a society, we are more active in sports than ever before" said Adrienne Langelier, a Texas-based sports psychology consultant. "But at the same time, as a culture we have developed a "no-days off mentality".

That needs to change, said Mark Cucuzzella, a physician and professor at the West Virginia University School Medicine. "'No pain, no gain' -no, thank you", he said jokingly. "For too long we have beautified that way of thinking. It's not sustainable."

Pressing too hard can lead to injury, illness and exhaustion. With running, for instance, pushing through pain can lead to a secondary injury, said Adam Tenforde of the Spaulding National Running Center at Harvard Medical School. "A stress fracture (骨折), if you continue to run on it, may progress to a full fracture and require a much longer recovery period, for example." He said. "I advocate for addressing pain early, rather than ignoring it".

24. From the text, what do we know about Sherman?

A. She gave up training because of pain in her left foot.

B. She insisted on finishing a half-marathon race.

C. She recovered from injury fully to get back to training.

D. She finished out a shorter 10k despite of severe pain.

英语试题 第 5 页(共 12 页)

官方微信公众号:zizzsw

官方网站:www.zizzs.com

咨询热线:010-5601 9830

微信客服:zizzs2018

25.1

di ra

tł



25. What does underlined . . . That the property of the state of the state of the

restricted to a tradition and the rebest of the OP

arms proster bunden the casons cycle way them at the attende towards "No point, of gain"

C. Disapproving

D. Uncaring

- What did Adam Tenforde adrise us to do

- A. Develop a "no days off" mentality.
- B. Deal with pain as soon as possible instead of ignoring it.
- C. Carry on training regardless of pain.
- D. No pain, no gain!

C

With the outbreak of the COVID-19, multiple kinds of protective medical equipment, such as disposable (一次性的) masks, have been consumed. Market research indicates a sharp increase rate of 53% in the market alone. People often use these types of protective equipment and then and tranking of the consequences, both on the ecosystem and human beings.

It a reserve regical masks are severely affecting the ecosystem. When improperly handled masks the wastern, they break up into smaller pieces. Complete masks can trap marine animals, resulting impaired mobility and even death. Meanwhile, the poisonous plastic particles will cause marine animals to be poisoned to death or weakness when they consume plastic. Furthermore, these harmful pollutants can severely affect reproduction, growth? and the development of the young. Just like their effects on marine animals, these pollutants can also contribute to severe harm in human bodies, especially in the neuron system. Exposure to micro plastics may cause particle poisoning, cellular damage and neuro-degenerative (神经退化的) diseases like Alzheimer's disease (阿尔茨海默症).

Despite the potential harm to the ocean system and human neuron system, improperly-handled disposable made will takely become a dangerous public health threat under the environment of a pancienne, Instead of helping us fight against the COVID-19, to some extent, micro plastic pollution also causes the potential risk of speeding up the spread of the virus. Micro plastic particle

英语试题 第6页(共12页)

官方微信公众号:zizzsw

咨询热线:010-5601 9830 官方网站:www.zizzs.com 微信客服:zizzs2018

/ in the case of t
in the ocean can be to form acrosols in the atmosphere because they
they are transferred from the marine system to
arce for the disease COVID-19, thus causing the
(i) indimic.
from the wrongdoing in the ocean systems because human
residents of the planet. Just like what the famous English
Goodan, has said, "Every individual matters. Every individual
28. The underlined word "impaired" :-
A. strengthened
C. completed
29. The improperly-handled ma
A the impact on marine lives and a growth and weakness
B the destruction to human's neuron system, cellular system
C. the huge economic loss for people living near the sea
D. the great burden of micro
30. The main idea of the restricted by the state of the restricted by the restricted
A. to describe the seed masks on nature and human beings.
Improperly-handled masks.
masks help spread the virus.
1. Levin deal was nie virus.
urpose of this article?
A. To explain a serious phenomenor
B. To advocate a proper solution
C. To compare the sufferings be
D. To analyze the harmful results the first and the masks.
D D
Like the move from horse-drawn carriages to vehicles powered by internal-combust

Like the move from horse-drawn carriages to vehicles powered by internal-combustion (engines, the change from fossil fuels to electric vehicles (EVs) will profession pidemic worldwide caused a 20% drop in glob at they pick up in 2021. And the proportion of the change from the proportion of the change from the change

英语试题 第7页(共12页)

官方微信公众号:zizzsw 官方网站:www.zizzs.com 咨询热线:010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018

D. D 007

The increasing share price of Tesla, provides a big motivation for newcomers to catch up. Tesla lead in Lutters that may lead in battery technology and software, but to make those advantages stick, it must prove that

"production hell" is behind it. Scaling up manufacturing has caused Tesla its biggest headaches. Big name carmakers face an equally discouraging challenge: Learning how to write software. Electric cars require integrated software (集成软件), not just to ensure that batteries and motors work together to provide the best performance, but to connect the car to the outside world.

And what of the Tesla followers, from China's li, Nio and Xpeng to American firms such as Fisker, Lucid and Nikola? Cash from excitable investors has poured in and it is the same with big name carmakers—as are tech giants, keen to get involved as transport goes digital. Can the followers persuade investors that they have patent technology that will give them a long-term advantage?

Eye-catching Advertisements of vehicles are one thing, but as the industry's trouble shows, working out how to make cars at scale, when softwares are as important as brakes and bodywork, is quite another. The coming year will make clearer which of Tesla's competitors, new and old, can stay in race.

32. What is the trend of electric cars industry?

A. Uncertain.

B. Challenging.

C. Promising.

D. Disappointing.

33. What is the biggest challenge Tesla faces now?

- A. Learning how to write the software.
- B. Expanding its production capacity.
- C. Connecting the car to the outside world.
- D. Competing with many newcomers.

34. Which statement about Tesla's competitors is TRUE?

A. Their share prices are catching up with those of Tesla.

B. They are mostly established companies.

- C. Their biggest problem is technical one like improving brakes and bodywork.
- D. They are attracting investment.

35. What is the best title of the passage?

- A. The Battle Within the Electric-Vehicle Industry
- B. Expanding Production Capacity—the Headache of Electric Cars Industry
- C. New Companies Are Catching up in Electric-Vehicle Industry
- D. Electric Cars-Your Future Choice

英语试题 第8页(共12页)

官方微信公众号:zizzsw

官方网站:www.zizzs.com

咨询热线:010-5601 9830

微信客服:zizzs2018

0.0000

e of ike

in

W

at

第三

第-

答

"1

th

N

f



第二节(共5小題;每小題2分,满分10分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能量人写自处的最佳选项,并在答题卡上将该项涂黑。选项中有 两项为多余选项

Winston Churchill was known for his improv (即來的) comebacks. "Churchill, you are drunk." "My dear, you are ugly. But tomorrow I shall be clear minded and you will still be ugly." We've all been there, envying those who respond faster. How anyone might seize the opportunity for elever response in everyday life? Here are some insights.

# Don't think too much

In improv, the funniest responses occur at the instant of the moment. letting go of the need to judge ourselves. Not every response will be a gem (珍品), but some will hit their mark.

## Listen before you talk

Still, listen with all your ears and spend some time considering the argument that your opponent is laying out. It's important to listen as much, if not more than, you talk; think about what you want to say before it comes out of your mouth.

38

You need to accumulate your knowledge little by little. Some of history's most skilled comeback artists stored witticisms (俏皮術) for later use and were able to pull them out of their memory at the eritical time. 39 1.,

### Avoid delaying too long

When you communicate through social media, you get a few extra minutes to think through your responses. That could improve the quality of your comebacks, but don't hesitate for too long. nnn

40 \_\_Speed is vital to improv comebacks.

A. Everyone is able to perform a perfect comeback.

Put a few in the bank.

Your response may be more accurate and therefore more successful.

D. Don't worry about crafting the perfect reply.

This is the key to Churchill's impressive improv comebacks.

F. Give it a second thought.

G. Replies lose their power after a day or so.

英语试题 第9页(共12页)

e temple.

英语试题 第3页(共12页)

官方微信公众号:zizzsw

咨询热线:010-5601 9830

微信客服:zizzs2018

官方网站:www.zizzs.com

ī

l

第三部分 语言知识运用(共两节,满分45分)

第一节(共20小题;每小题1.5分,满分30分)

答题卡上将该项涂黑。

I had lived in the United States for 30 years or so. I couldn't fully 41 how the concept of "the pursuit of happiness" 42 into a super busy life. It was not until I started to grow plants on the balcony of my house on a quiet street in Boston that I had a(n) 43

Gardening does not come 44 to me. I was not 45 to it as a child. I grew up in a city. My fellow people didn't seem to 46 the absence of green. They lived in apartments and grew flowers in concrete courtyards, or on balconies to 47 their gardening needs. No one grew herbs or vegetables. Why 48 ? Fresh produce was a plentiful 49 in daily markets nearby. Carlic (葱), ginger (姜) were \_\_\_\_\_\_ as a sign of thanks with the \_\_\_\_\_\_ of meat.

The first spring after I moved into my Boston 52 , I grew my own food. I developed a deeper appreciation for the 53 of plants. There were 54 along the way: pests; sometimes too much heat, other times not adequate sun. For several seasons, I had tomato troubles. I'd find half-eaten fruit 55 . I made a habit, night after night, of moving plants indoors, so I would be the one to 56 , not some creature with four paws.

In the 57 of home-grown food-seeding, growing, tending, harvesting, cooking I came to understand a 58 version of happiness. It can be a matter of the heart's 59 small steps of satisfaction, resulting from "neither wealth nor greatness," in Thomas Jefferson's words, " but

60 and occupation."

**41. A.** grasp

B. analyze

C. translate

D. assess

42. A. enter

B. fit

C. place

D. set D. faith

3. A. idea

B. intention

C. understanding

\$ 44. A. abruptly

B. naturally

C. deliberately

D. occasionally

(45. A. accustomed

B. strange

C. exposed

D. familiar

1346. A. mind

B. like

C. approve

D. limit

47. A. adjust

B. commit

C. abandon

D. satisfy

D. demand

C 48. A. challenge

B. bother

C. resist

D. consumption

\49. A. bargain

B. need

C. delivery

D. taken in

50. A. sold out

B. put away

C. given away

第10页(共12页) 英语试题

10 官方微信公众号:zizzsw 官方网站:www.zizzs.com 咨询热线:010-5601 9830

微信客服:zizzs2018



39	S. Inc.		~~~ ~~ ~~ ~~ ~~ ~~ ~~ ~~ ~~ ~~ ~~ ~~ ~~				
			Me				
51. A. sales	B. purchase	C. famounistation	X. No.	第四音			
C 52. A. balcony	B, courtyard	C. transportation C. farm	D. supply	第一			
\$53. A. beauty	B. weeding	C. tending	D. apartment	误,4			
B 3 54. A. joys	B. challenges	C. labors	D. significance	庆,			
55. A. pulled up	B. piled up	C. fallen behind	D. complaints D. left behind				
656. A. lose	B. sacrifice	C. compensate	D. harvest				
1757. A. cyclo	B. direction	C. alternative	D. recycle				
/ N 58. A. flexible	B. unique	C. different	D. ambiguous				
A 59. A. achieving	B. approaching	C. rolling	D. swallowing				
760. A. bravery	B. curiosity	C. hardship	D. calmuess				
第二节(共10小题;每小		o. marasinp	D. Claim.	1			
	白处填入1个适当的单词	可或括号内单词的正确形式	et a				
			's latest economics experiment:				
a national digital curre		6 3.52					
	The state of the s	ugh the social media ar	pp WeChat, Ms. Huang received				
a digital envelope with	200 electronic Chines	e vuan inside, or eCN	YY. To spend it, she went to a				
convenience store to bu							
		and painted up to Care					
store scanned for payment.							
"The journey of how you pay is similar 63 that of other Chinese payment apps like							
Alipay and WeChat Pay," Compared with the other two payment apps, Ms. Huang added that the							
new way wasn't quite s	mooth.	toes have experienced	the state of the s				
The development of a national digital currency began in 2014, when the People's Bank of China							
(short) after Bitcoin (比特币) gained attention in the country.							
65 (experiment) with national digital							
Over the last 12 months, more than 60 countries and courrencies, up from just over 40 a year 66 (early), according to the Bank for International ecological sections.							
currencies, up from just over 40 a year							
Settlements.		and wh	nen it will officially introduce th	e			
Settlements.  67 The Chinese government has not said if and when it will officially introduce the eCNY nationwide, several officials have mentioned having it ready for 68 (tour) visiting							
eCNY nationwide, seve	ral officials have men	tioned having it read	y loi (tour) House	6			
The Table 1							
the 2022 Olympics in Beijing.  If the eCNY is successful, it will give the Central Bank new powers to help the economy grow.							
With new tools 69 (develop) to collect the real-time data to record every transaction,							
(A) though							
raises priva		一( 11 10 五)					
	英语试是	见 弗耳贝(六龙刃)					

官方微信公众号:zizzsw 官方网站:www.zizzs.com 咨询热线:010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018





第四部分 写作(共两节,满分35分)

短文改错(共10小题;每小题1分,满分10分)

假定英语课上老师要求同桌之间交换修改作文、请你修改你同桌写的以下作文 误,每每中最至有两处。每处错误仅涉及一个单词的增加、删除或修改

增加; 在缺词处加一个漏字符号(A)并在其下面写出该加的词。

删除:把零余的词用斜线(1)划掉。

修改: 在辖的间下面间一横线, 并在该词下面写出修改后的词

注意:1. 每处错误及其修改均仅限一词;

2. 只允许修改 10 处,多者(从第 11 处起)不计分。

As is known to all, food waste on campus has become more and more seriously, which cause great concern. Faced the problem, I think some effective measure should be taken. First of all, we should order a proper amount of food such that we can eat them up. What's more, we were supposed to form a good eating habit, which is great benefit to our health. Last but not least, we can call on fewer schoolmates to fight against food waste. In a brief, it is high time that we took action to reduce food waste. Let's do it now.

书面表达(满分25分) 第二节

假定你是李华, Hamilton High School 学校代表团将来你校参加为期 你校用英语给负责人 Peter 写一封邮件。内容包括:

1. 表达欢迎;

2. 活动内容:参观当地古建筑群和市博物馆。

注意:词数不少于100,可适当增加细节,使内容充实,行文连贯,

词汇:建筑群 architectural complex

Dear Peter,

Yours Sincerely

iv

Li Hua

英语试题 第12页(共12页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 官方网站:www.zizzs.com 咨询热线:010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018



## 江淮十校 2022 届高三第二次联考

### 英语试题参考答案与评分细则

听力:

1-5 ACABC 6-10 BCBAA 11-15 ABCBB 16-20 CAGBC

阅读理解:

21 - 23 BCB 24 - 27 DACB 28 - 31 BCCB 32 - 35 CBDA

阅读七选五

36 - 40 DCBEG

完形填空:

41 - 45 ABCBC 46 - 50 ADBAC 51 - 55 BDCBD 56 - 60 DACAD

语法填空:

61. winning 62, which 63. to 64. shortly

65. have experimented \ 66. earlier 67. While/Though/Although

68. tourists 69. developed 70. it

短文改错:

As is known to all, food waste on campus has become more and more <u>seriously</u>, which <u>cause</u> great concern. <u>Faced</u> the problem. I think some effective <u>measure</u> should be taken. First of all, we should order a proper amount of food <u>such</u> that we can eat them up. What's more, we were supposed to form a good eating habit, which is A great benefit to our health. Last but not least, We can call on <u>fewer</u> schoolmates to fight against food waste. In a brief, it is high time that we took action to reduce food waste. Let's do it now.

第一句 seriously 改成 serious eause 改成 causes

第二句 Faced 改为 Facing 或 Faced 后加介词 with; measure 改为 measures

第三句 such 改成 so them 改成 it

nnn.

第四句 were 改成 are is 后加 of

第五句 fewer 改成 more

第六句 a 删除

书面表达:

One possible version

Dear Peter,

So delighted am I to know that Hamilton High School will come for a week's cultural exchange trip, I feel privileged to extend our warmest welcome on behalf of our school and keep you informed of relevant arrangements.

As scheduled, the cultural exchange trip will begin with a first-hand exploration of the native diverse culture in an ancient architectural complex. Then it is followed by a visit to the city museum accompanied by our experienced and learned guide where not only can you admire artifacts dating from different periods of China but also get a vivid insight into their history.

If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to let me know. Looking forward to your early reply.

Yours Sincerely, Li Hua

英语试题参考答案 第 1 页(共7页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站:<u>www.zizzs.com</u> 微信客服:zizzs2018

NWW.ZIZZS.com



#### 听力原文:

#### Text 1

W: David, can you take me to the shopping center?

M: I am sorry I can't. My car broke down yesterday.

W: That's OK, I'll take the bus.

#### Text 2

M: Why didn't you go camping with us last Sunday?

W: I didn't feel well, so I stayed at home.

#### Text 3

M: What shall I do? I can't go out to play this Saturday.

W: Why not?

M: My mum said my schoolwork was bad and there is an exam on Monday.

#### Text 4

W: Guess what? Paul and Susan got married.

M: Really? When did that happen?

W: A week ago. They met last summer and got engaged this January.

W: How do you learn to play the violin so well?

M: Little by little, step by step, and finally you can do it well. Don't forget: practice makes perfect,

#### Text 6

W: Hello.

M: Hello, Carol. It's Mike. We were given a letter last week about the Geography field trip. I just want to remind you that it needs to be signed by your parents, and it should be handed in by tomorrow.

W: Are we leaving on Sunday or Monday for the trip?

M; All the information is given in the letter. Final details will be posted on the notice board on Friday morning, the day after tomorrow.

W: OK. Thank you, Mike.

M: You're welcome.

### Text 7

W: Excuse me

M: Yes?

W: Do I need to make an appointment to register for an ESL class?

M: No, but you first have to take a test.

N

W: A test?

M: We need to find out what your ESL level is.

英语试题参考答案 第2页(共7页)

咨询热线:010-5601 9830 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 微信客服: zizzs2018 官方网站:www.zizzs.com





- W: Oh, okay. Where do I go to take the test?
- M: We will be giving the test tomorrow at 3 o'clock in Room 303. Can you come then?
- W · Yes.
- M: Good. Now, let me give you some forms to fill out so we can begin the registration process. Please write your name and address here, and your ID number here.
- W: Okay. What do I write under "teacher" and "section"?
- M: You can leave those blank. We'll fill them in tomorrow.
- W: Thank you.

#### Text 8

- W: Those are healthy things you have in your basket fresh cabbage, fresh tomatoes...oh, and fresh bacon. That's the only thing that might not be good for you.
- M: Hey, sis, we're not children any more. You don't need to look after me like you did in my childhood. Even wives don't worry so much over their husbands.
- W: Well, if we want to reach the age of our grandparents, we need to stay healthy. When I queue at the checkout behind some people, I am amazed at the unhealthy things they have in their baskets. No wonder they are overweight, unfit and always feeling ill.
- M: I think you have to keep a balance. I try to buy mostly healthy things, but I don't get stressed if I sometimes feel like something less healthy, like the bacon. If I don't feel cheerful, sometimes I have a bar of chocolate.
- W: I agree. Sometimes if I have a headache, I have a few cans of beer, even though that's not particularly good for me.

### Text 9

- M: Mom, can we get a dog?
- W: Dogs need a lot of attention, Jeffrey. Do you think you can handle that kind of responsibility? It's harder than you think.
- M: Of course I can. I'll take it for walks every day, and clean up after it.
- W: Do you know what kind of dog you want?
- M: Yes, I've been looking at some pictures on the Internet. This one with the long golden hair is named Lion.
- W: He's very cute, but we don't have enough room for a dog that big. Those dogs need space to run around, and we live in an apartment. I think we should get a small one.
- M; OK, then what about this one? My friend has one like this, and everyone likes it.
- W; Those kinds of dogs always have health problems. Plus, they bark a lot. We don't want to annoy our neighbors.
- M: So what do you suggest?
- W; First, we aren't getting one from a pet store. They are too expensive. I know a place that saves dogs and gives them away for free.
- M · OK
- W: And second, you need to show me you have the sense of responsibility. That means cleaning your room, doing your homework, and helping around the house.
- M: I promise!

英语试题参考答案 第3页(共7页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



Text 10

听力答案:

Ladies and gentlemen, I'm pleased to announce the winner of the 2018 song-writing competition. As you probably know, every year, young songwriters from our town enter our annual spring competition held here in the beautiful Brook Theater. When local musician Fred McGill started the event four years ago, we had no idea how much it would grow. In 2017, over 100 people sent in their songs. This year the number of people who participated doubled. It's wonderful to see the talent and energy of the next generation. Our judges were amazed by the musical skills they saw and heard. Congratulations to all the teenagers who sent in their songs. It was a difficult choice, but our committee has made a selection. Let's clap our hands for Maryanne James! Maryanne, where are you? Please join me on stage! There she is! Maryanne, we loved the way you sang about everything from the colors of your garden to the eyes of children. Please accept this prize. We hope it encourages you to continue writing songs when you start music school in the fall. Finally, we'd like to ask you to perform a song for our audience.

1-5 ACABC 6-10 BCBAA 11-15 ABCBB 16-20 CACBC 阅读理解:

A A

- 21. B 根据第五段中 free of charge 可知,该景点是免费的,所以正确答案为 B 项。
- 22.C 依据第五段中 due to the demands of epidemic prevention 可知,提前预约是因为疫情防控需要,对游客进行限流。
- 23. B 通过文章内容可知其为一篇旅行指南,注意并非为 A tourism report (旅游报告)。

B篇

- 24. D 依据第一段"and so she did, although she chose to drop down to a shorter 10K race distance". 可知 Sherman 退而求其次选择了比半马更短的 10 公里比赛。
- 25. A 根据第三段"But for amateur athletes and weekend warriors, pushing through pain is a common refrain." 可知,对那些业余选手和定期参加训练的人来说,吃点苦以期获得更好的运动效果是一件很平常的事情。下一段指出"that"这一情况需要改变。
- 26. C 依据第四段"For too long we have beautified that way of thinking. It's not sustainable."可知, Mark Cucuzzella 的态度是不支持的,他认为该做法是不可持续的。
- 27. B 文章最后一段指出: "I advocate for addressing pain early, rather than ignoring it. 所以正确答案为 B 项。 C 篇
- 28. B 根据第二段可知,一次性口罩处理不当会带来一系列负面结果,使海洋中的动物受困,可能导致其运动受限甚至死亡,所以该题正确答案为 B。
- 29. C 本篇文章主要涉及的是一次性口罩处理不当给海洋生态系统及人类带来的灾难,只有 C 项文中未提及。
- 30. C 归纳分析题。选项 A 与 D 文中均有所涉及,本题主要解释一次性口罩如何成为疫情传播的源头,所以该题选择 C 项。
- 31.B 主旨大意题。作者通过文章中提出的种种现象,提出目前我们所面临的问题,同时呼吁人们科学合理地处理一次性口罩,减少或规避其对环境造成的负面影响。

D篇

- 32. C 依据第一段最后一句"And the proportion of vehicles powered by batteries will grow quickly."可知电动 汽车行业未来前景良好,故该题答案为 C。
- 33. B 根据第二段 "Scaling up manufacturing has caused Tesla its biggest headaches."可知,特斯拉目前面临的最大挑战为扩大规模。

英语试题参考答案 第 4 页(共 7 页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018

官方网站:<u>www.zizzs.com</u>

N



- 34. D 根据第四段可知,特斯拉的竞争对手们都加大了投资
- 35. A 本义主要介绍了近年来特斯拉快速崛起,刺激了不同规模,甚至不同行业的"新选手们"投身电动汽车领域,电动汽车行业竞争加剧。

#### 七选五阅读:

- 36.D 此空设于段中,与小标题"Don't think too much"和前后句形成呼应。前句的"at the instant of the moment"和后一句的"It's about ... "相对应。
- 37. C 此空设于段中,与前后句形成呼应。前句说"Listen with all your ears, ... considering the argument", 从而才能 more accurate and therefore more successful。
- 38. B 此空设于段首,根据文章整体结构可知,此处是个小标题。从上下文的小标题可知应为祈使句。选项中的"put a few in the bank"对应"accumulate your knowledge little by little"和"store witticisms for later use"
- 39. E 此空设于段尾,是整段话的总结,也起到承上启下的作用。对应前一句的"pull them out ... at the critical time."和下一段的小标题"Avoid delaying too long"。
- 40.6 此空设于段中、对应前句"but don't hesitate for too long"和"Speed is vital ..."。

#### 完形填空:

答案:41-45 ABCBC 46-50 ADBAC 51-55 BDCBD 56-60 DACAD

本文讲述的是作者在城市公寓阳台上种植可供食用植物的消遣劳动中,明白了幸福感不一定是因为财富和杰出,也可以从休闲消遣和心灵平静中获得。

- 41. A grasp 领会,理解; analyze 分析; translate 翻译; assess 评价; 根据语义; 我不能充分理解追求幸福的概念 怎样才能与美国超级繁忙的生活融为一体。
- 42. B fit into 融入,适应; 容易错选 C, place,应该是"被放置",不能用主动。set 设定,放置,同样不能用主动。
- 43.C. 根据语义,"理解这一概念"。
- 44. B 园艺这一技能不是我自然而然拥有的。abruptly 突然地; deliberately 故意地; occasionally 偶然地; 容易错选 A, abruptly, 那样就变成了; 园艺不是我突然拥有的, 而是从小逐渐养成的, 显然与语义不符。
- 45. C be exposed to,暴露,接触。根据后一句,我生活在城里,可见"我没有接触园艺"。
- 46. A mind 介意,我的邻居们不介意绿色(食用类植物)的缺失。前一句;我接触不到园艺,证明作者心中 邻居们种花不属于他认知中的园艺;再根据后面背景:没有人种香草和蔬菜表明邻居们不在乎绿色 食用类植物的缺失。
- 47.D satisfy 满足, 根据语义理解。

N

- 48. B bother 找麻烦 根据后一句这些食用类植物菜市场便宜,所以没有人愿意找麻烦种它们。
- 49. A bargain 便宜货, 语义判断, 顾客(买)肉, (店家)作为感谢, 赠送(顾客)香料类, 可见这些东西便宜。 易误选 consumption 新鲜的农作物大量消耗,和前面 uced 大量需求, 意思相同, 都是说这些东西需求 大, 那就不能得出邻居们不屑种植的结论。
- 50.C given away 被赠送, 与作为"感谢"相呼应。
- 51. B purchase 购买,根据语义,感谢别人购买了肉而赠送葱、姜。
- 52. D apartment 公寓,根据语义,搬家只能搬进"公寓",不能搬进 balcony 阳台; courtyard 院子。
- 53. C tending 照顾, 照看, 概括题, 后面提到的内容都是照顾作物。
- 54. B challenges 困难,概括题,后面讲述的是照顾作物过程中的困难,作者是积极的情绪,没有 complaints 抱怨;也不是 lahors 劳作。

英语试题参考答案 第5页(共7页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw咨询热线: 010-5601 9830官方网站: www.zizzs.com微信客服: zizzs2018



- 55. D left behind 被丢下。根据语义,被小动物们吃剩一半的西红柿被随意丢下,小动物们不可能有意识地 把吃剩的西红柿 piled up 堆积起来的; pulled up 停下,拔起来,只能拔起来西红柿植物,不能拔起来 吃剩下的西红柿; fallen behind 落后。
- 56. D harvest 收获, 根据语义作者每天晚上把西红柿搬进来,以便自己才是最后收获西红柿的人,而不是四 个爪子的动物们。sacrifice 牺牲; compensate 弥补。
- 57. A cycle 循环,周期;在播种、生长、照顾、收获、烹饪的这个周期里。 不能说 in the direction of ... food; alternative 选择,替代品; recycle 回收。
- 58. C 平凡中的幸福, 和"财富, 伟大"相比, 只能是一种不同的幸福版本, 但这种幸福不是现在才存在的, 所以 不能说是"新版本的幸福",也不能是 unique 独…无二的,和 flexible, 灵活的;ambiguous 模棱两可的。
- 59. A achieve 实现, 获得, 心灵获得一步步小小的满足。approach 走近; roll 滚动; swallow 吞没。
- 60. D calmness 平静, 语篇总结, 首尾呼应。开头作者提到繁忙的生活, 住在安静的街道上收获食用类植物, 只能对应"calmness 平静, 宁静和 occupation 消遣"。

#### 语法填空:

- 61. After 为介词、所以改为动名词 winning,注意词形变化细节。
- 62. which 引导非限制性定语从句,在句中作 scan 的宾语。
- 63. 考查介词搭配, be similar to。
- 64. 考查副词 shortly,
- 65. 依据"over the last 12 months"可知使用现在完成时 have experimented。
- 66. 考查形容词比较级;和早前相比; earlier。
- 67. 考查连词, 让步状语从句。While/ Though/ Although 均可。
- 68. 考查名词词形转换, tour 改为 tourists。
- 69. 考查过去分词作定语。developed,被研发的;相当于形容词来修饰对象。
- 70. 该句缺乏主语, it 代指上文提到的数字货币的发展。

#### 短文改错:

As is known to all, food waste on campus has become more and more seriously, which cause great concern. Faced the problem, I think some effective measure should be taken. First of all, we should order a proper amount of food such that we can eat them up. What's more, we were supposed to form a good eating habit, which is A great benefit to our health. Last but not least, We can call on fewer schoolmates to fight against food waste. In a brief, it is high time that we took action to reduce food waste. Let's do it now.

- 第一句 seriously 改成 serious cause 改成 causes
- 第二句 Faced 改为 Facing 或 Faced 后加介词 with; measure 改为 measures
- 第三句 such 改成 so them 改成 it
- 第四句 were 改成 are is 后加 of
- 第五句 fewer 改成 more nnn.1
- 第六句 a 鵬除

英语试题参考答案 第6页(共7页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线:010-5601 9830 官方网站:www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



书面表达:

One possible version

Dear Peter,

So delighted am I to know that Hamilton High School will come for a week's cultural exchange trip. I feel privileged to extend our warmest welcome on behalf of our school and keep you informed of relevant arrangements.

As scheduled, the cultural exchange trip will begin with a first-hand exploration of the native diverse culture in an ancient architectural complex . Then it is followed by a visit to the city museum accompanied by our experienced and learned guide where not only can you admire artifacts dating from different periods of China but also get a vivid insight into their history.

If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to let me know. Looking forward to your early reply.

Yours Sincerely,

Li Hua



英语试题参考答案 第 7 页(共 7 页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw

咨询热线:010-5601 9830 官方网站:www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



## 关于我们

自主选拔在线(原自主招生在线)创办于 2014 年,历史可追溯至 2008 年,隶属北京太星网络科技有限公司,是专注于中国拔尖人才培养的升学咨询在线服务平台。主营业务涵盖: 新高考、学科竞赛、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、高中生涯规划、志愿填报等。

自主选拔在线旗下拥有网站门户(官方网址: www. zizzs. com)、微信公众平台等全媒体矩阵生态平台。平台活跃用户达百万量级,网站年度流量超 1 亿量级。用户群体涵盖全国 31 省市,全国超 95%以上的重点中学老师、家长及考生,更有许多重点高校招办老师关注,行业影响力首屈一指。

自主选拔在线平台一直秉承 "专业、专注、有态度 ''的创办理念,不断探索 "K12 教育+互联网+ 大数据"的运营模式,尝试基于大数据理论为广大中学和家长提供中学拔尖人才培养咨询服务,为广大高校、中学和教科研单位提供"衔接和桥梁纽带"作用。

平台自创办以来,为众多重点大学发现和推荐优秀生源,和全国数百所重点中学达成深度战略合作,累计举办线上线下升学公益讲座千余场,直接或间接帮助数百万考生顺利通过强基计划(自主招生)、综合评价和高考,进入理想大学,在家长、考生、中学和社会各界具有广泛的口碑影响力,2019 年荣获央广网 "年度口碑影响力在线教育品牌"。

未来,自主选拔在线将立足于全国新高考改革,全面整合高校、中学及教育机构等资源,依托在线教育模式, 致力于打造更加全面、专业的新高考拔尖人才培养服务平台。



20





Q 自主选拔在线